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GEN-I, d.o.o.'s Response to Unfounded Allegations Regarding NSi 
Financing 
 
 

Ljubljana, 11 September 2025 – In relation to claims made in certain media outlets suggesting 
that GEN-I, d.o.o. “indirectly financed” NSi through a payment of EUR 10,000 to the Janez 
Evangelist Krek Institute (IJEK), we wish to clarify that these claims are false, unfounded, and 
malicious. 
 
The only business collaboration involving GEN-I, d.o.o. and IJEK was carried out through the 
Consortium for Accelerating the Green Transition, which has, since 2019, brought together 
several domestic energy companies (ELES, d.o.o., GEN-I, d.o.o., Elektro Ljubljana, d.d., Elektro 
Celje, d.d., Elektro Gorenjska, d.d.). 
 
The subject of the agreement between IJEK and the Consortium, signed on 10 June 2021, was 
the organization of a conference on the foundations of Slovenia’s energy concept. The 
Consortium, together with IJEK, organized the conference on 15 June 2021, focusing on the 
development of Slovenia’s energy sector. Speakers and panelists included directors of four 
Slovenian energy companies, the president of the Economic Interest Association for Electricity 
Distribution, the director of the Energy Agency, the director general of the Energy Directorate, 
and a representative of the organization Umanotera. 
 
GEN-I, d.o.o., on behalf of the Consortium, transferred funds for the execution of the 
aforementioned event, which were subsequently settled with the other companies in the pre-
agreed proportion. As a result, GEN-I, d.o.o.'s cost for organizing the conference amounted to 
EUR 3,077.00. 
 
Management of GEN-I, d.o.o. 
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